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December 13, 2018 

 

 

Mr. Malcolm Hunt 

188 Orr Road  

Jericho, Vermont  05465 

 

 

Re:  201 Orr Road decision 

 

 

Dear Malcolm, 

 

This is a follow up to our phone conversation on the recent DRB decision dealing with the development of 201 Orr 

Road and the related work that was approved for the roadway right of way in front of your property 188 Orr Road. 

 

Finding of Fact #5 in the signed decision is intended that any work for related to the proposal as well as future 

maintenance of the roadway (Orr Road) is to not adversely impact your property at 188 Orr Road by any related sheet 

flow drainage is to be away from your property. 

 

I hope this makes clear the finding and the intended outcome of the DRB decision. 

 

If you have any questions please let me know. 

 

 

 

 

Chris Flinn 
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Via Certified Mail 
 
November 26, 2018 

 

Marjorie B Hunt 

150 Lee River Road 

Jericho, VT  05465 

 

RE:  201 Orr Road, amend previously approved subdivision 

 

Dear Ms. Hunt: 

 

At a meeting of the Jericho Development Review Board held on November 8, 2018, the Board 

heard your request to amend a previously approved subdivision.  The parcel is located at 201 Orr 

Road in the Low Density Residential Zoning Districts.  

 

After review of the application, the Board unanimously voted to approve your request with 

conditions. Listed below are the Findings of Fact and Conditions that were approved by the 

Development Review Board: 

 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

 

1. The DRB finds that the application is to amend a previously approved subdivision (2003 

& 2010). 

2. The DRB finds that the proposal is to construct a driveway access within the Town Right 

of Way to access 201 Orr Road.  The driveway access is to be built to the Town of 

Jericho Public Work Spec for driveways. 

3. The DRB finds that there will be no change or work associated with this application 

outside the Town road right of way. 

4. The DRB finds that the slope/grade of the driveway will be no greater then 10%.   

5. The DRB heard that the sheet drainage from Orr Road will not impact Malcolm Hunt or 

his property at 188 Orr Road.  

6. The DRB finds that the proposed access will need a curb cut permit from the Town to 

access the Town right of way.     

 

7. The DRB finds there has been testimony and an understanding that the proposed design 

may result in stormwater flowing on to private land which is associated with the proposed 

driveway access design. 

 

8. The DRB finds that the applicant is aware of this possible future drainage issue. 

 

9. The DRB finds the proposed application and designed were provided to the UJFD for 

review and no comments were provided.  
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10. The DRB finds that the applicant meet with the Town of Jericho Selectboard to discuss 

and make them aware of the design proposal to do work within the Town Right of Way 

and the Selectboard was amenable to the proposal. 

 

11. The DRB finds that the Town of Jericho Highway Supervisor reviewed preliminary 

designs and conducted a site visit with the applicant on the proposed work to be done 

within the Town Right of Way  

 

12. The DRB finds that the applicant understands that the Town of Jericho Highway 

Department Supervisor must approve the submitted plans as a condition of approval and 

if there are not approve the applicant will need to submit a new application 

 

CONDITIONS 

 

1. In accordance with Finding of Fact #12; the Town of Jericho’s Highway Department 

Supervisor shall review and approves the submitted final plans/design before any work is 

to occur. 

 

2. That all shown work and disturbance will occur within the Town of Jericho’s Orr road 

right of way. 

3. Within 180 days of approval by the Development Review Board, a Mylar copy of the 

Final Plat shall be submitted by the applicant, for  signature by the Chair of the 

Development Review Board then filed for recording by the Jericho Town Clerk. 

4. The reconfigured lots shall be monumented in accordance with the Town of Jericho Land 

Use & Development Regulations, Section 11.4.10.  

5. The subdivision Mylar for recording shall include all easement(s) and rights-of-way 

associated with these parcels. 

6. All other improvements shall adhere to the requirements of the Town of Jericho Land Use 

& Development Regulations in effect as of this date. 

7. The applicant will obtain and abide by all conditions of all other required local and State 

permits.  

8. Substantial revisions to the Plat shall require the further review and approval of the 

Development Review Board at a publicly warned hearing. 

9. By acceptance of these conditions without appeal, the applicants confirm and agree for 

themselves and all successors in interest that the conditions of this decision shall run with 

the land and shall be binding and enforceable. 

 

Motion by Barry King to approve the request by Marjorie B Hunt to amend a previously 

approved subdivision.  Seconded by Phyl Newbeck.  Those in favor: All. Opposed: None. 

Abstained: Bruce Jacobs. Motion carried 4-0. The application was approved. 
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In accordance with 24 V.S.A. §4471 any Interested Person may appeal this decision within 30 

days by filing a notice of appeal by certified mail, sent to the State Environmental Court with a 

copy to the Town of Jericho.  Address: Vermont Superior Court, Environmental Division, 32 

Cherry Street, 2
nd

 Floor, Suite 303, Burlington, Vermont 05401.  The current filing fee for an 

appeal is $295.00, payable to Vermont Superior Court, and it must be sent in with the notice of 

appeal. Anyone with questions about an appeal can call the Court at 802-951-1740. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Barry J. King, Chair 

Jericho Development Review Board 

 

Town Clerk     Lister - Town of Jericho 

 Town Planner     Select board 
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REPORT TO THE JERICHO DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD 

 

DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD HEARING DATE: November 8, 2018 

REPORT PREPARATION DATE:  October 29, 2018 AMENDED:  Nov 8, 2018 

APPLICATION TYPE:   Amend previously approved subdivision 

APPLICANT/OWNER:  Marjorie Hunt 

DESCRIPTION:  Amend previously approved subdivision 201 Orr Road located within the Low Density 

Residential District 

IDENTIFYING INFORMATION:   

LOCATION: 201 Orr Road 

PARCEL NO: OR201 

TOTAL ACREAGE:  9.56 Acres 

ZONING DISTRICT(S):  Low Density Residential Zoning Districts 

EXISTING USE:  Open land 

PROPOSED USE:  Amend previously approved subdivision (amend access). 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC WARNING/ ABUTTERS:  

Notice of Public Warning published in the Mountain Gazette on: 10/18/2018 

Notice of Public Warning posted on:  10/16/2018 

Notice of Public Warning sent to abutters on:  10/15/2018 

Notice of Public Warning sent to the applicants on:  10/15/2018 

 

LOCATION MAP:  
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PROJECT OVERVIEW 

The applicant is proposing to amend the approved access to the approved lot at 201 Orr Road.  

PREVIOUS ACTIVITY 

This parcel was part of a subdivision that was approved in 2003 and had its access amended in 

2010. 

DEPARTMENTAL REVIEW AND COMMENTS 

The applicant is requesting to amend its previously approved access to the lot at 201 Orr Road.  

The applicant applied for a two lot subdivision and was approved in 2003 with the following 

finding as part of the approval (The applicants will extend the northeast section of Orr Road for 

access to Lot #2).  The approved plans were for the property owner to extend Orr Road from its 

current terminus to a point (approximately 200 feet) to allow access to the created lot from the 

Town ROW.  Part of the approved design was the incorporation of a hammerhead turn around.  

The proposed road extension was to be built to the public works spec and the extension was to be 

maintained by the Town. In 2010 the applicant returned to the DRB to amend the hammerhead 

design which was approved with the following condition (Prior to the issuance of a Certificate of 

Occupancy for any lot subject to this subdivision, the applicant shall install the extension of Orr 

Road and hammerhead turnaround in conformance with the approved plans to the satisfaction of 

the Jericho Highway Foreman.  The extension of Orr Road and hammerhead turnaround shall be 

constructed in conformance with the Jericho Public Works Specifications). 

What is in front of the DRB is a request to amend the previous approval that the proposed 

extension be built to the Town standard and maintained by the Town.  What is being 

contemplated is the access to 201 Orr Road will be by the Town approved driveway standard 

with the extension being maintained by the private property owner.  As part of the previous 

conditions of approval any “substantial revisions to the plan would require review and approval 

from the DRB at a public hearing”. Seeing that this is a substantial change it is in front of the 

DRB. 

An engineered proposed plan is below that show the required 10% grade as well as typical 

proposed driveway section. The proposed side slopes are proposed at 2’ on 1’ which is allowable 

within the Town of Jericho Public Works Specification Ordinance.  See that all fill is proposed 

with the Town ROW the 2’ on 1’ slope would be in conformance.  Information that is being 

developed and should be provided would be erosion control and drainage details and final 

grades for the design. 

Additional comments 11/8/18 

The applicant has provided an engineered design for the proposal which currently is under review 

and final comments are not anticipated to be available prior to the hearing so final evaluation 

cannot be provided. It should be noted that the proposed design does appear to be adequate but 

the DRB should have that evaluation prior to any decision so appropriate findings and conditions 

can be developed. 
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The proposed new driveway access. 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff is supportive of the request to amend the old subdivision approval.  Without final engineered 

plans to review it is hard to offer a firm recommendation and or conditions.  SEE COMMENTS 

ABOVE.   

The DRB should realize what is being proposed is the development of a private driveway within 

the Town ROW for what is known as Orr Road.  This development (private driveway) within the 

ROW will not be maintained by the Town and all rights that exist related to the Town ROW to 

and for the Town will not be restricted by this proposal in the future and all existing rights and 

uses for that ROW will remain for the Town and it’s residences.  
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UPDATED ENGINEERED PLAN 
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